
 

 

February 14, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Lance Kinzer, Chairperson 
House Committee on Judiciary 
Statehouse, Room 165-W 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Kinzer: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2150 by House Committee on Commerce and 

Economic Development 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2150 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 Currently when a supplier delivers property or services that were not specifically ordered 
or requested by the recipient, the property or services would be considered a gift.  Under HB 
2150, the bill would include automatically renewed contracts for goods or services or services 
that are just continued and are not specifically ordered or requested also as gifts.  The provision 
would not apply to situations where the supplier periodically ships property or provides services 
to a customer who has affirmatively ordered or requested in advance to receive such property or 
services on a periodic basis.     
 
 HB 2150 would have no fiscal effect. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  
 Megan Pinegar, Attorney General's Office  


